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The presenters will describe a number of laboratory activities developed in collaboration 
with the Department of Electrical Engineering at the University of Delaware as part of 
their outreach program to help make math and science more authentic on the pre-college 
level. Lessons relating to electrical topics are often abstract and appropriate only for 
advanced students in math and science.  We have devised lessons that rely on simple 
equipment.  They promote skills that are included in National and State Standards.  They 
emphasize the connections between math and science; they are appropriate for an algebra 
course, a physical science course, a PhysicsFirst course or a traditional physics course.  
Students benefit from seeing that what they learn in math and science courses can lead to 
cutting-edge work in areas such as passive wave imaging, photonics, wireless 
communication and high performance computing. The collaboration has been meaningful 
because it has motivated us to tailor our lessons to reflect what is happening in the 
research lab of our local university. Written materials for use in teacher training 
workshops will also be available. 
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This paper is freely available as a resource for the optics and photonics education community.
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